Strathbungo Society

Minutes of Committee Meeting

Monday 22 February 2010

Grianach Cafe

Present: 
Scott Mackay, Lynne Flower, Laura Moodie, Joanna Murphy, Elaine Dearie, Stephen Rees, Amanda McDonald, Robbie Kerr, Claire Kerr, Jenna Thompson, Gavin McNae, Stuart Corvi, Allison Barnes

1. Welcome and Apologies


SM welcomed the committee and introduced new comers and invited guests and gave a brief description of the societies objectives.


Apologies were sent from James Limb, Stephen Lamb, Teresa Mooney, Andrew Downie.

2. Minutes and Matters Arising


The minutes from the last meeting were reviewed and agreed as an accurate account.


It was agreed that the guests should be allowed to speak before normal meeting procedures began.

3. Mulberry St-Outside Seating/Alcohol License


SM had invited Stuart Corvi, Proprietor of Mulberry St, to provide the society and local residents with more information regarding their recent application for an alcohol licensed area in their allocated outside seating area. Both Stuart and local residents were asked to present their arguments for and against the application at which point they would be asked to leave the meeting and the society would vote on whether to support or object to the application. SC gave a brief description of the new licensing laws in Scotland and the history of the Mulberry St/Greek Taverna. He explained that the Mulberry st are applying for an alcohol license for their allocated outside seating area and wanted to emphasize that the area would be well policed by the staff at Mulberry and would not attract an unwelcome crowd. He stressed that he would operate a strict no nonsense policy and would close the seating area at 9pm prompt every night of the week despite the license running to 10pm. SC feels this will be a benefit to the area and will provide a space where people can eat and drink alfresco during the summer months offering a different experience from other licensed premises in the area. Mulberry St will not allow smokers to sit at this area unless they are already there eating or drinking. SC stated that they plan to install temporary structures such as bushes to clearly delineate the allowed area and make it more private for diners/drinkers and residents entering or leaving their homes.


Robbie Kerr, neighbour of Mulberry St, expressed concern about the timings of the license and that the alcohol licensed area would increase noise pollution and could attract a different crowd.


SC reiterated that they would put chairs away at 9pm as they do now and would remain strict about the clientèle they allow.


JM suggested writing up an agreement between neighbours and proprietor stating that they will only open the area until 9pm which could be displayed behind the bar as a gesture of goodwill.


SC said this was something he could do.

At this point SM thanked SC and asked him to leave so the society could vote on the application.

It was felt that the Mulberry St was indeed a different establishment from the other pubs in the area with a more family/restaurant feel to it and a clearly delineated area that did not interfere with public foot paths/cycle paths. However, there was concern that if Mulberry was granted permission it would set a precedent for other pubs and make it harder for the society to object to following applications. SM suggested we write to the licensing board stating why this application would be different from others in the area and that we do not want it to set a precedent for outside drinking areas in Strathbungo. It was felt that as the neighbours did not object, the society had little place to and would support the application subject to the assurances given by SC.

4. Actions from previous meetings

LF said she has sent the application to the community council for funding for the calendars but has not yet received a response to say they have received the application. SM will forward the correct email address to make sure it has been sent to the right person. SM stated that there is still a significant amount of funding still available at the community council so we should get applications in as soon as possible for BITBL to ensure the council is not awarded less money next year.

JM suggested resubmitting last years application with the updated dates and information.

JM reiterated the need to check with AD how many newsletters we are left with at the end of a run as we still have several boxes of calendars left and there may be an opportunity to save on the print run. 4 Calendars were sold at Grianach. It was suggested that at the next newsletter the people delivering be asked to count out how many they have and how many they have left over at the end.

JL was to contact SM about the whereabouts of yellow lines-SM explained the plans to block of the back lanes to avoid rat-running and clarified that all lanes would be allocated no parking zone yellow boxes and yellow lines.

SM updated the group on issues regarding Brighter Bungo. There has been little support so far. LM would ideally like to have a representative on each street that can report any rubbish issues to her so that she can contact the relevant departments. She has been told that the council can provide us with florescent waist coats for any clear up days so we will not need to buy any. The society still felt it would be worthwhile getting them printed with 'Brighter Bungo' so that it is clear we are not council employees.

JL was to contact SM regarding the planning objections from the last meeting. This was not done so SM will look in to them following the meeting. The only one for concern was the possibility of a retail unit applying for change of use to a residential property but as yet it was unclear whether an application had been submitted. 

SM had been contacted by the neighbours at Carswell Gardens who at first did not object to the planning application submitted so SM contacted the planning Dept to say there were no objections from the society. The neighbour then recontacted SM having changed their opinion but it was still felt by SM and the society that the application was fine and the structure small enough to not interfere with neighbours.

5. Finance

The balance is sitting at £1443.86 which is lower than the same time last year but this includes the purchase of the calendars which we have not yet recovered the money for from the Community Council application.

6. Communication

The next newsletter will come out after the Spring Fling. It will include the changes made to the bin collection service and the addition of the purple bins for glass recycling. It will include a small section on vandalism and remind people to be vigilant if they see anything they suspect as vandalism. 

7. Environment

SM had invited GMcN – chair of Crosshill /Govanhill community Area, to speak about the upcoming plans to reinstate the band stand in Queens Park.

SM felt that we needed to have a plan B for how to spend the Entrust money as he felt that the play park project as it had been initially spoken about was unlikely to go ahead.

LM & JM informed SM that AD had presented various options for the play park at January's meeting and the society had voted on a plan for new play equipment. He seemed positive that this would be possible, would meet Entrust's difficult criteria and could happen within the time frame of the next AGM. JM will ask AD to be at the next meeting to update the society on the details. SM felt that if the project had changed significantly then we would have to bring it to a vote again at the AGM. He did not feel that the money was well spent on a small project/piece of equipment in the play park. LM will check what the minutes were from the AGM but felt that we had not specifically voted on a project at the AGM and it was more a vote to explore the play park option so the money was still OK to be spent on what the society felt it was best suited to.

GmcN explained the history behind the band stand in Queens park. He explained that the Area has extensive damage and will require a full rebuild. A steering group has been set up, with representatives from the 4 community councils, to take the project forward. They have a competition running for architects to design the new band stand and surrounding area providing a modern, inspiring performance space that must be sustainable and run by the community. They are currently seeking funding to get the next stage of the project underway.

LM asked where the Entrust money would be spent if the society were to give it to the band stand project. GmcN explained that they hope to have a costed project plan ready by the end of April and so at this stage it would be possible to say where the money had been allocated. He explained that donations such as the societies Entrust grant would enable match funding from other organisations.

8. Spring Fling

 There was concern that little has been organised regarding the coffee morning section of the Spring Fling. AM said she was happy to get involved and help on the day. JM & LM are not about on the day so volunteers would be needed to help serve tea coffee etc. It was felt that the event at Park Gallery was organised to start to early and would draw people away from the coffee morning so this should be changed to nearer 1pm. It was generally felt that in future we would need to make sure the events are organised for days when more members are available and that if we are short of volunteers then the events should be postponed. It needs to be a tema effort so that no one member feels they are over stretched.

JM has a new poster to go out for the spring fling if anyone can help to put it up. Friday 5th will need volunteers to help set up at the hall from 7-9pm.

9. AOB

There will be a Heritage Matters event which LM had been contacted about to see if anyone would like to have a stall for the society. It was agreed that we do not have enough volunteers at this time to run a stall.

